# **Health & Safety Meeting**

May 15, 2018 5p

## **Agenda**

#### Business

- Concussion Team Subcommittee
- Train the Trainer Fall Staff training
- o Tdap Clinic report -- Possible HPV add on next Spring

#### Discussion

- o Informational Items & Round Table Discussion
- Report of local health concerns from committee members
- Report on PD 16 activities
- o STD Resources for Family Life
- o Physicals for Indigent Students VDH update
- Nursing needs at summer school programs
- MAT certification for non-nurse substitutes
- Scoliosis Screening
- Possible Flu Shot Student Clinics

THANKS for your service on this committee. Have a healthy & safe summer!

# **Health & Safety Meeting Minutes**

May 15, 2018 5:00p

### **Attendees**

Belinda Cameron, Lisa Tate, Kristi Brouillette, Kim Clift, Ryan Osborne, Dr. Donna Gamache, Jackie Kunstmann, Dollie Johnson and Mary Fisher,

### Scribe

Belinda Cameron

## **Agenda**

- Business
  - Concussion Sub Committee Report
  - Train the Trainer Fall staff training
  - o Tdap Clinic Report
- Informational Items & Round Table Discussion
  - o Report of local health concerns from committee members
  - Report on PD 16 activities
  - STD Resources for Family Life Education
  - Physicals for Indigent Students VDH update
  - Nursing needs for summer school
  - MAT certification for non-nurse substitutes
  - Scoliosis Screening
  - Possible Flu shot student clinic

#### **Business**

- Concussion Policy Discussion: Mary Fisher reported that the subcommittee has been
  working to get the Return to Learn finalized. Information is currently available on the
  KGCS Health Web Page Nurses from KGMS and KGHS stated that they have already
  seen several students being treated for concussions this school year. The committee
  discussed at length some of the challenges that families face in obtaining post
  concussion care. More effective ways of staff communication were discussed as well to
  help promote more collaboration for IHPs post concussion.
- Train the Trainer: As subcommittee was formed to prepare computer based learning
  modules for staff education in the Fall. A "hands on" portion will also be provided at
  each school for staff on Stop the Bleed, Epi pen, AED, Diabetes care and Hands only
- Tdap Clinic Report Michelle Cantrell wasn't able to attend but reported via email that
  the clinics went well at each elementary school. They would like to expand next year
  and possibly offer HPV and Meningitis immunizations as well.

## Information Items & Round table Discussion

- All team members concurred that STD's are still a big concern. The committee will
  continue to explore resources that meet the Family Life SOLs to educate our students.
- Summer school will be employing a nurse for 4 hours a day this year for the first time.
- Mary Fisher gave a report of her 2 year efforts on obtaining resources for assist our families in obtaining the mandatory physical prior to school entry. She has been given a contact at VDH to help facilitate this process. Local resources are also being explored.
- MAT training for non nurse subs was discussed. Committee will research.
- Scoliosis screenings as a pilot were discussed for the Spring 2019 at KGMS. Nurse Brouillette will research this further to check on liability and consent forms.
- Caredocs approached KGCS about offering a Flu Shot clinic for KGCS students. Mary
  Fisher and Belinda Cameron did a phone conference with them to discuss the feasibility.
  Currently there are no school systems in Virginia using this company. So the committee
  felt we would not be able to properly vet them at this time. The committee decided not
  to pursue this service for next school year.

N	le	xt	M	ee	ti	n	a
-		~			•		9

Fall 2018

## Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 7:00p